September 11th, 2000

Hi Gavin

Well, the big event here I suppose was the election yesterday for the Legislative Council. It was a fine day but in spite of that, voter turnout was expected to be low and it was! Only about 43% of registered voters turned out to vote. This is in comparison to the 53% voter turnout for the same elections 2 years ago. I did not vote as that would have meant travelling all the way back to Chinese University as I am still an elected voter for that constituency.

The poor turnout was linked to the Hong Kong University saga with the government interference. The report of the inquiry was published last week and it was quite scathing (think I mentioned this in the last letter). Well, since then, the Vice Chancellor (head of the university) and one his deputies involved have resigned. Quite a surprise as I did not think they would do so. The adviser to Tung Che Wah, who started the whole business off, has not resigned and there has been no comment from Tung himself. Anyway, another poll on his popularity (which, of course, was the cause of the interference in the first place) show it to be at an all time low! 


The Immigration Department is in trouble again. This time it is because they allowed a tourist from Vietnam to be locked up for about 21 days because she had overstayed her visa. The tourist had had her passport stolen and had reported the fact to the police and the Immigration Dept who said she could stay until her consulate issued another one. The mentally handicapped boy, whom the Immigration Dept allowed across the border has still not been found. On one day, about 10 000 officials from Shenzhen were out looking for him. Posters of the missing boy have been stuck up everywhere and there have been appeals on TV so far to no avail. 


Not much else has happened. I am still busy here every day working on textbooks. 


I guess that’s about all for now. Quite a short letter this time. I think of you and where you might be all the time. Cheers.

Dad

PS: Same ‘PS’ as last week -- Have you been getting any of my letters? I have been sending them every week including two from Singapore Airlines.
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